
 

Date: 12th June, 2025
 

PRESS STATEMENT 

Alleged Move by NPP Leadership to Plead on Behalf of Chairman Wontumi 

It has come to my attention through media reports that the leadership of the New Patriotic Party 

(NPP) is allegedly planning to lead Mr. Bernard Antwi Boasiako (popularly known as Chairman 

Wontumi) to H.E. John Dramani Mahama to plead on his behalf. 

If this publication is indeed true, I strongly advise that they abandon such intentions immediately. 

What exactly is he going to plead for? Is it regarding the numerous insults he directed at President 

Mahama during the tenure of the NPP government, or is it in connection with his current legal 

issues? 

Where were these so-called elders when Chairman Wontumi was shamelessly insulting the 

President and his family? Did they condemn his despicable conduct, or were they the ones 

encouraging him? 

I therefore wish to make it clear that no such initiative should be taken because we will not grant 

them access to H.E. John Dramani Mahama. This attempt at damage control is both inappropriate 

and unacceptable. 

 

Signed, 

Augustus Andrews Nana Akwasi 

Ashanti Regional Chairman 
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